
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Memory Day  

Today marks a poignant milestone in our collective journey as we 

commemorate the first anniversary of Mr Barnes' passing. Our school 

gathered to honour his memory, sharing cherished recollections, 

photographs, and videos that encapsulate the profound impact he had on 

our lives. It was truly heartening to witness our children eloquently express 

how Mr B had been a source of inspiration, imparting knowledge and 

impressing all with the most captivating stories. His legacy continues to 

resonate within our school, shaping the minds and hearts of our learners in 

ways that will endure for years to come. 

The strength and resilience demonstrated by our school community over the 

past year have been nothing short of remarkable. The unwavering support 

we have extended to one another during this challenging period is a 

testament to the deep-rooted bonds that unite us.  

As we navigate the remainder of this academic year, let us carry forward the 

spirit of unity and mutual support that has defined our community. Let us 

continue to draw inspiration from Mr Barnes' legacy as we let our lights shine!  

This afternoon we had all sorts of fun in memory of Mr Barnes. Golf Target 

practice inspired by his focus and precision, Pen in the bin competition, 

share a book in the barn for his love of reading, finding out our head 

capacity to remember his lesson on water displacement, breakdancing, 

digging for fossils, parachute making, creating a ball run to remember his 

amazing expedition about human ingenuity and Rube Goldberg and 

science with food (coke and mentos) for his lessons about magic versus 

science. 
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Poem by Isla H 

 

Once upon a time there was a man with a heart, 

A heart so big, a piece of art. 

He was a funny character, a lovely one 

His smile would beam as bright as the sun. 

 

My favourite memory, a funny day, 

It’s a real cracker I must say. 

One thing he hated is probably glitter, 

A messy thing, a sparkly little. 

 

So when he went to dry his hands with a price of tissue, 

Something happened unexpected, you could call it an issue. 

Glitter sprayed all around, 

A messy sparkly big mound. 

 

Mr Barnes 

Mr Barnes 

What can I say, 

You were always full of love and play. 

Kindness and smarts, 

You will always have a place in our hearts. 

 

 

 



 
 

 

Year 6 SATs 

Next week is a very important week for our Year 6 children, as they will be 

sitting their SATs tests. This is a crucial time for our children, and we all want to 

extend our best wishes to these exceptional individuals.  

Throughout this academic year, our Year 6 students have consistently 

impressed us with their dedication to learning and their unwavering 

commitment to always giving their best effort. Their hard work and 

perseverance have truly paid off, and they are well-prepared for the 

challenges that lie ahead during the SATs week. 

 I would like to take this opportunity to express my heartfelt gratitude to our 

Year 6 team - Miss Prosser, Mrs Shepherd and Mrs Moon. Their dedication and 

support have played a significant role in ensuring that Dart Class is fully 

prepared and confident as they approach the SATs. Moreover, they have 

continued to provide our children with a rich and engaging curriculum that 

goes way beyond SATs preparation.  

I am immensely proud of our Year 6 cohort, and I have no doubt that they 

will all showcase their talents and abilities during the SATs and use their God-

given gifts to let their lights shine brightly! 

 

Teacher Appreciation Week  

As we honour the memory of a beloved 

educator, it is fitting that this week also 

marks Teacher Appreciation Week. This 

presents us with a timely opportunity to 

acknowledge the unwavering dedication and 

infectious passion our educators bring to the 

school day after day. Their commitment to 

crafting engaging lessons that ignite 

curiosity and foster a genuine love for 

learning is truly commendable. We are 

incredibly fortunate to have assembled such a highly skilled and committed 

team of Teachers and Teaching Assistants at Mawnan School. Their expertise, 

coupled with their genuine care for each child's wellbeing and academic 

progress, forms the bedrock of our school's success.  



 
 

 

Author Visit 

This week, we had author ‘Tom Palmer’ and were honoured to be the ONLY 

people to have herd his new book War Dog!  He discussed his new book 

which is set at Trebah during WW2, had discussions about how he has had to 

research the area around Trebah, around his writing career, and then had  a 

Q+A session.  It was an inspiring afternoon. 

 

 

 

 

Dates to Remember 

Date 

 

Event 

12th May Year 6 SATs Week 

12th – 15th May Year 6 SATs Breakfast 

26th – 30th May Half Term – Return date Monday 2nd June 

9th June Year 1 Phonics Screening 

13th June Year 3 Elemental Beach Day 

18th – 20th June Year 4 & 5 School Camp: PGL Barton Hall 

25th – 27th June Year 6 School Camp - Porthpean 

4th July Sports Day 

11th July Sports Day reserve date 

21st July Summer Holidays – last day Friday 18th 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

Traffic-related incidents are a major risk for young pedestrians and cyclists  - 

which is why it’s so important to equip children with the skills they need to 

stay safe.   

  

We explore essential, easy-to-teach habits that help children build lifelong 

road safety awareness.  From spotting quieter electric vehicles to crossing 

safely at designated points, our latest guide is packed with tips to keep 

young road users visible, vigilant and secure.  

This week’s free guide shares practical advice like making ‘practice’ 

journeys, wearing reflective clothing and staying focused near roads.  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 


